
Men’s Golf League News, September – 2025 

Fake News Reporter - Tad Lague 

 

On a sad note, The Lake Fairways Men’s League would like to extend our 

condolences to the Helmig Family.  Scottie and Diana’s daughter, Victoria 

passed in July.  Our thoughts are with you. 

 

On a less somber note, there was a little excitement at Lake Fairways in early 

August.  We had a small golf cart incident behind #12 Tee.  There are 

conflicting reports as to exactly what happened.  Eyewitnesses, Larry 

O’Brien, Ron McManus and Jim Mantini said they had already pulled away 

from the tee box enroute to tracking down a few bad shots, when they heard 

a loud noise and looked back to see John 

Murray’s red golf cart on top of the green 

watering system control box.     

  

  

No casualties were reported, and the golf cart was undamaged, for those not 

particularly concerned about Mr. Murray’s condition.  When contacted for 

comments about the incident, John Murray, who was wearing a neck brace, 

said he was reserving any statements on advice of counsel while an 

investigation is pending. 

 



Hole-In-One Report – Pete Greco and the Hole-in-One Gang strikes again.  

A daily 5-Some that heads out in the heat of day has been building a resume 

of holes-in-one for its members.  This time, John Grab, who got his first hole-

in-one earlier this year, nailed his second ace on July 11th at the LF 17th hole.  

John hit a pitching wedge 

which landed about 4 feet 

left of the front pin and 

spun right into the hole.  

It’s almost spooky how 

this group has managed 

to find the rare shot so 

often. 

 

 

Worth mentioning, one of our more popular members, Paul Falcone, who 

had a recurrence of cancer, has just been diagnosed as cancer-free and is 

currently in remission.  Way to hang in there Paul.   

 


